
December 12, 2005

Mr. Curt Mader
Olsson Associates
7301 West 133rd Street, Suite 200
Overland Park, KS 66213

Dear Mr. Mader:

We are in receipt of your letter dated October 25, 2005 requesting a waiver of the annual fee
for License 24-32330-01 (Invoice AM3734-05).  In your letter, you stated that you moved from
Missouri to Kansas in September 2004, you obtained a radioactive materials license from the
Kansas Department of Health and Environment, which became effective August 16, 2004, and
you made a number of inquiries to NRC to obtain the formal license termination procedures but
your attempts were unsuccessful.  You also stated that you were directed to complete and fax
Form NRC 314, “Certificate of Disposition of Materials,” to NRC’s Region III office, which you
completed on September 30, 2005 and that your NRC license was officially terminated on
November 3, 2005.  In addition, you indicated you were unaware of the license termination
deadlines to avoid being assessed an annual fee for fiscal year 2005.  

The annual fee for fiscal year 2005 covered the period October 1, 2004 to September 30, 2005.  
Licensees who filed termination requests prior to October 1, 2004, and who permanently ceased
operations by September 30, 2004, avoided assessment of the fiscal year 2005 annual fee. 
Additionally, 10 CFR 171.17(b) provides that licensees who file termination requests and
permanently ceased operation during October 1, through March 31, of the fiscal year are
accessed one-half of the annual fee.  You did not timely file for the purpose of avoiding the annual
fee or receiving a pro-rated assessment for the FY 2005 fee.  However, based on your letter, I am
granting you an extension of time to file for termination of NRC License 24-32330-01 to November
3, 2005, for the purpose of avoiding an fiscal year 2005 annual fee.  As a result, your fiscal year
2005 invoice is cancelled.  

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Brenda Brown at (301) 415-6055.

                                                                           Sincerely,

                                                                         /RA/
      Jesse L. Funches

                                                                           Chief Financial Officer 
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